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Meeting Venue
7.30pm, 3rd Tuesday of the Month

Attfield Tavern
39 Attfield Street Maddington

Visitors Welcome
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UPGRADE YOUR
ROAD CRAFT
SKILLS!

Licencing is only the first step to riding a bike. Regular upgrading and
practicing of your road craft skills is essential to maintain both confidence
and life-saving techniques that ensure we make it home to our loved ones
every day!
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Group workshops
= Enhance your preventative hazard perception awareness
= Improve your high-speed emergency braking techniques
= Practice slow manoeuvrability for negotiating high traffic situations

Spcclallslng in Harloy Davidson and Cruiser style mouwcycles
@ vww.facebook.com/OnYerBikeRiderEducation
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MOTORCYCLE RIDERS
ASSOCIATION OF W.A. inc.

MISSION STATEMENT

The Motorcycle Riders Association of
Western Australia Inc. is a not for profit
organization that has existed in Western Australia

for over 28 years.

The MRAWA is constantly working with
Federal, State and local government Ministers
and their Departments and agencies as well as

other motorcycle organizations in all other
Australian States with aims similar to ours in an
ongoing commitment to provide a
safer road environment, improved rider training
and sensible motorcycle
related legislation on behalf of all motorcycle and
scooter riders in Western Australia

Let those who ride decide
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MRA WA Patron
The Hon Graham Edwards

COMMITTEE MEMBERS 2016-17

President
Dave Wright
Mobile: 0418 954 424

E-mail: davmar08@bigpond.com

Vice President
Dale Hill
Phone: 0417 446 743

Secretary Lyn Simpson
Treasurer Ainslie Kounis
Membership  Ainslie Kounis
AMC Rep Dave Wright
Stock Lyn Simpson

Edge Editor Jeff Thomas
Safety Officer  Nicole Hill
Webmaster Peter Butler
Rides Group  Dave Wright
Paul Upton
Jeff Thomas
Chris Meyers

0418 934 423

0418 954 424
0418 934 423
0409 293 320
0488 580 755
0409 567 557
0418 954 424
0409 567 557
0409 293 320
0407 905 435

Email: vicepresident@mrawa org

secretarv@mrawa.org
treasurer@mrawa.org
membership@mrawa.org
davmar08@bigpond.com
secretary@mrawa.org
editorjeff@mrawa.org
safetyofficer@mrawa.org
peter@smarterwebsites. com.au
davmarO8@bigpond.com
paulupton9@live.com
editorjeff@mrawa.org
chrismeyers@mrawa.org

General Committee -
Joanne Wells, Steve Fish. Roger Jutte. Dee Wall., Jetf Mazey. Dee White. Glen White.
Helen Murphy, Bill Murphy. Sandy Payne. Donna Anthes. Ray Fitall. George Batt.

MAIN ROADS HAZARD LINE 138 138

Contact MRA WA
Phone: 9487 0400

Web Site www.mrawa.org

Copyright ©MRAWA Inc 2006
All rights reserved.

All enquiries, articles or cash should be sent to:

The Editor
MRAWA
PO BOX 196

DEADLINE FOR NEXT EDITION
SUBMISSIONS IS

17th of Feb. 2017

VICTORIA PARK WA 6979 email: editorieff@mrawa org

Disclaimer:

The views and opinions expressed in this magazine are the authors own and do not necessari-

ly reflect those of the MRA WA
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President’s Report
December 2016—Page 1 of 2

IN THIS REPORT -

Motorcycle Safety Week outcomes
Vulnerable Road Users Group
Motorcycle Safety Week 2017
Social day rides and overnighters

Motorcvcle Safety Week

We held our Motoreyele Safety Week this vear from 22nd - 30™ October.

The launch of the events this year was a motorcycle and Scooter Safety Forum held in
Tuart Hill with the much appreciated support of the City of Stirling The forum was at-
tended by 34 people mostly motorcycle and scooter riders. however we did have a num-
ber of people from the Road Satety Commission. WA Police. Department of Transport.
WA Local Government Association. Motor Traders Association.

The forum was opened by the Deputy Premier and Road Safety Minister Hon. Lisa Har-
vey MLA Who announced that she had signed off on the regulations required to allow
legal lane filtering in WA and once the legislation and regulations are in place we should
have that finalised in 2017.

Other presentations where from Chris Adams from the Road safety Commission to up-
date motorcycle riders and road safety stakeholders on road safety relating to riders. in-
cluding current statistics. the background and progress on actions from the WA Strategic
Direction for Improving the Safety of Motorcyclists and Moped riders 2016 - 2020

The last presentation was from Dave Wright. President MRA WA on the WA Govern-
ments Motorcycle Safety Strategy. and asked the questions-

Have thev got it right?

Was anyvthing missed?

What else can we do?

We then held the workshop component to discuss the issues facing riders and collabora-
tively identify potential areas for change within WA, as part of the Government’s overall
review of motorcyceling safety.

The ideas from the round table discussions where very good and I will put all the ideas
and initiatives on the website www.mrawa.org I believe this was one of the best Motorey-
cle Safety Forums we have held and we will be pursuing the actions from this forum with
the necessary Government agencies.

Vulnerable Road User Group

As part of the Changes recommended in the Brown Report on Road Safety the Road
Safety Commission has begun to set up a Vulnerable Road User Group to look into issues
affecting our safety and come up with ideas and options to reduce the risks and dangers to
us. The Group 1s made up of stakeholders from pedestrians. cyclists. disabled, aged and
motorcvele riders.
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President’s Report
December 2016—Page 2 of 2

Yulnerable Road User Group (cont.)

Dale Hill and myself have been asked to be a part if this group and we have a meeting
scheduled for December 16™ to discuss the terms of reference. code of conduct. and the
frequency of the meetings. Although the group 1s made up from many different organisa-
tions I am sure we can work together for a better outcome for all of us. We will be able to
organise sub groups to investigate options that we believe are specific to us as motorcycle
riders and present our findings and ideas to the whole group for discussion.

Motorcvele Safety Week 2017

We will be holding our Motorcycle Safety Week on 23" — 30" April 2017 to coincide
with the York Motorcycle festival on 3™ April. There are several reasons for this: the
first is there is some uncertainty as to whether there will be a Perth Motorcycle and
Scooter Show this year. We have decided to launch the Motorcycle Safety week at the
York Motorcycle festival to coincide with the otficial launch of the Avon Motorcycle
Friendly region and also because this will be an annual event from 2017 onwards it gives
us a constant event to start our Safety Week.

It is early days on organising the event but we hope to have Rides out from York. Safety
tips, demonstrations and courses. first aid tips and courses. along with our usual displays.
We will be applving for a grant from the Road Safety Commission to fund this project.

[ will keep vou posted on any new developments.

Social day rides and overnighters

Jeff Thomas has volunteered to help coordinate all the MRA day rides and overnighters
for 2017.

Jetf has worked out a rides calendar for the vear and allocated destinations and some ride
leaders. We do however need more ride leaders to help spread the load. if you would like
to help out please contact Jeff and let him know so that he can add vou to our list of ride
leaders. but please keep in mind that one of the MRA aims is rider safety and we only
need riders that can run a safe days ride. taking varving riding skills and limitation that
we all have.

Have a great 2017

I would like to give a big thank vou to the MRA Committee and all of our volunteers
who have helped to make 2016 such a huge success and on behalf of all the members of
the MRA Committee I would like to wish all our members. associates. supporters and
sponsors a Merry Christmas with your family and friends and a prosperous and safe
2017.

Wishing 2017 1s vour best vear yet.

That’s about it from me for now.

Please remember.

RIDE LIKE YOUR LIFE DEPENDS ON IT.

Dave Wright
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Vice-President’s Report
December 2016

Hello All

Well its been a very interesting and busy couple of months again with the road safety fo-
rum.the Safe Systems roads workshop with Austroads. Motorcycle Safety week, and the
Vunerable road users meeting.

First up thankyou to Dave Wright for oganizing the road safety forum and getting more
motoreyvclists involved in this year the turn out was refreshing as sitting listening and dis-
cussing new ideas. old ideas and what has been approved since our last forum.

That was the start of WA Motorcycle road safety week and unfortunately that week we had
4 deaths on motorcycles one including a 10 year old girl who was a pillion on an unli-
censed dirt bike. Our hearts go out to the families of those fallen.

The last meeting of the vear was very quiet as people are getting ready for the festive sea-
son.

Today was the last ride of the year also which was very relaxing as I got to be tail end
Charlie. Thanks to Dave and the comer markers for making the ride smooth and enjovable.

Well 2016 has been a very interesting vear. I hope evervone has a great Xmas and a fantas-
tic new vear.
Stay safe and see vou all next year

Dale Hill
Vice President
MRAWA

RIDE LIKE YOUR LIFE DEPENDS ON IT

I'M WATCHING. ARE YOU?

Keep an eye out for motorcycles.

Share the Road. The Way to Go.
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